Comments by PPL EnergyPlus (EPLU) regarding the NAESB WEQ AP Items 2.a.iv.4, 2.a.vi.4, and 2.b.ii.1

1. EPLU does not believe the NAESB business practice requires Transmission Service Providers (TSP’s) to specifically state their ETC methodology on their OASIS.  Part 001-x of this standard allows the TSP to put the methodology in their ATCID. Unfortunately, according to MOD-001 R4 and R5, the ATCID isn’t posted for all to see.  All market participants should have the right to see the ETC methodology as well as the ATCID.  The ETC components must be public per FERC Order 890 para 247 and Order 890-A para 48.  This will help everyone understand how historic rights to deliver power to and over the network are treated.
2. EPLU suggests that the NAESB business practice be more prescriptive and provide more guidance to TSP’s on what existing transmission commitments to include and how to include these values in the ETC calculation. Both FERC Orders 890-para 245 and 890-A para 62 address the level of detail to be considered in the NAESB standard. 
3. EPLU suggests that the NAESB business practice require TSP’s to post not just the total Grandfathered amounts, but the details used to develop the total Grandfathered amount.  FERC Order 890 para 240 indicates ALL reservations included in ETC should be published.
4. EPLU believes the business practice only addresses Rollover Rights for new LTF PTP transactions.  However, rollover rights for existing LTF PTP must also be posted.  FERC Order 890-A para 62 states rollover rights for ALL long-term reservations must be posted, not just new LTF PTP.
Reference: Existing Transmission Commitments (ETC) are addressed in Order 890 para 240-247, Order 890-A para 62-67 and 145-152.  FERC Order 890-B Attachment C also addresses ETC.
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